

United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization

## Education Sector

Division for policies and lifelong learning systems

Sr. Antonio Martinón Cejas Rector University of La Laguna Pabellón de Gobierno, C/ Padre Herrera s/n Apartado Postal 456 38200, San Cristóbal de La Laguna Santa Cruz de Tenerife – Spain

Ref: ED/PLS/HED/18/112

9 April 2018

Dear Rector,

I refer to our e-mail communications regarding the validity of the Agreement signed between UNESCO and the University of La Laguna in 1999 that established the Chaire UNESCO de télémédecine.

Since we did not receive a request for renewal of the Agreement of the above UNESCO Chair and the required supporting documents by the final date set for a response, I write to you to confirm that the Chaire UNESCO de télémédecine has been officially closed and removed from the list of UNESCO Chairs / UNITWIN Cooperation Programmes. Please kindly note that the University is no longer authorized to use UNESCO's name and logo.

I would appreciate it if you could convey this information and our thanks to the team of the Chair for their work on this project.

Yours sincerely,

Peter Wells

Chief

Section of Higher Education

